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Fran Sotardi 

3520 N Via San Juanito 
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520-749-8659 
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Local members must be a member of 

MAFCA 

Model "A" Ford Club 

of America, Inc. 

250 S. Cypress St. 

La Habra, CA 90631 

 

MEETINGS 
Regular Monthly Meeting: 

First Tuesday of the Month 

7:30 PM – Jim Click Ford 

6244 E. 22nd Street 

Tucson, AZ 85732 

 

Dues: 

$15/yr. family or $10/yr. Individual 

 

Monthly Outing: 

Fourth Sunday of the Month or 

as voted by the club membership. 

 

Board of Director Meeting: 

Monday after the monthly outing 

2009 Officers 
 

President: 
Nancy Frazer 

nancyfrazer2@comcast.net 

870-9446 

 

1st Vice President: 

Rey Brown 

softtopcoupe@yahoo.com 

296-2079 

 

2nd Vice President: 

Bob Carney 

lindamimi@earthlink.net 

909-1518 

 

Treasurer: 

Si Burgheimer 

millieburgheimer@aol.com 

574-2190 

 

Secretary: 

Linda Kent 

lkent2650@msn.com 

883-2798 

 

2009 Board of Directors 
 

Past President Rich Whalen 

Ron Edwards  

Mike Fehniger  

Ray Feierstein  

Gary Roberts 
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August Outing on Mt. Lemmon 

Despite the dire predictions for lots of rain, our annual Mt. Lem-

mon outing was blessed once again with a beautiful day.  There 

were 54 hungry Model A’ers and 4 guests who enjoyed breakfast 

and lunch on the mountain.  We even had 12 Model A’s that 

―thumbed their radiators‖ (instead of noses) at the threat of rain 

and tootled up the hill.   

 

There was the normal filling-up with the traditional breakfast fare 

and lots of goodies were brought to share for lunch.  We even 

needed an extra table to hold it all.  As usual with this group, 

there wasn’t much left after everyone had their fill. 

 

There was a great horseshoe tournament, lots of 

bird watching, exploring around the area, long 

walks (right Gary and Laura?) and just a great 

time visiting with our Model A family. 

 

 

Horseshoe winners:   

 

George and George Elms 

Rey and Ashlee Brown 

Emmet Zimberoff and Bruce Edwards 

 

       Continues 
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A really big thanks to our co-chairs, Lynn for doing all of the leg-

work, Chuck for hauling up all of the food and equipment, and 

both for helping to get things set up on Saturday.  Also, a special 

thanks to our ―egg lady‖ Bernice for once again coming up early 

and cooking the eggs, to Sandy for cooking more hot dogs than 

she’ll ever hope to see again, to Nancy and Fran for getting dish-

pan hands, to all who took a bag of trash with them, and to the 

Roberts for staying to help put things away.   

 

As it has happened the last three years, we had rain later in the 

afternoon after everyone left. Thanks to all who drove up to enjoy 

the day!   

 

Carey and Linda Kent 

     

Copyright: Gene Patrick 
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Chapter  

Chatter: 
 

 

“Someone” seemed to be having a great time at Sullivan’s 

taking pictures of all those pretty young things! 

 

We hope the recipient of that inspiration also had fun! 

 

Only one person was able to come close to naming the 

secret ingredients in the homemade  blueberry pie up on 

Mt. Lemmon.  

The answers are: vodka in the crust to make it flaky & a 

grated apple in the filling to hold it together– to avoid 

blueberry soup instead of pie. It’s an American Test 

Kitchen recipe. 

 

There was a lot of eavesdropping going on up there. So 

watch what you say. Those walls have ears! 

 New member: 

 

Richard Dollinger 

6140 N Panorama Circle 

Tucson, AZ 85704 

Phone: 780-4181 

Email: rdollinger.az@gmail.com 

Please make corrections/additions to your roster. 

Please update George Elms’ phone # & email: 

907-4035 

goeinaz4@yahoo.com 
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General Meeting Minutes  

Tuesday, September 1, 2009 

The meeting was called to order by President Nancy Frazer at 7:30.  No 
guests were present. 
Refreshments were provided by Mike and Sue  Fehniger and Betty Trim-
ble. 
 
Name badge fines were collected. 
 
The treasurer’s report was given and approved by a vote of the member-
ship. 
 
Door Prize:  Noni Davis won a gasket set.  Congratulations! 
 
Correspondence:  

Salpointe High School - Raffle for Season Tickets for U of A Basket-
ball 

Sabbar Shrine- Car show - $20 entry fee (not a regular outing. 
Model A Ford Foundation newsletter and thanks for the $100 dona-

tion 
San Bernardino Swap meet in September 
Regional meet (Oregon, 2011) 
Laughlin, 2010 
Regional meet (Omaha, 2010) 
Regional meet (Olathe, KS, 2011) 

 
Old Business: 

Mt. Lemmon Outing: 54 members, 4 guests, and 12 Model As at-
tended.  It was a beautiful day on the mountain.  Thanks to all 
who helped make it a great outing. 

International Model A Day - September 26: Ron Edwards proposed 
that those who want to recognize the day could gather at 8:00 
a.m. for breakfast at Chaffins Family Restaurant on Broadway 
west of Park.  More information will be in the newsletter. 
 

Car Events and Shows:   

1. Fourth Ave Bridge opening – Aug 20  - 6 Model As participated. 

2. Sullivan’s Restaurant:  Twice - 1) 20 cars & 2) 13-14 cars.  Dinner 

was provided for all attendees. 
3. Helldorado Days – October 16 & 17:  11 cars are signed-up to par-

ticipate so far. Details at the next General Meeting. 
4. Cascades - Oct. 24 – 10 – 2.  More info at the next General Meeting. 



 New Business: 
September Outing – a “Lethal Luau”: Fran Sotardi reported that the 

outing will be at the Tucson Estates Club House beginning at 
Noon on Sept. 26.  A motion was made and approved for the 
club to buy the main dish, sodas, water, etc. Various club mem-
bers will be the “actors” during the mystery.  

October – Overnighter to Sierra Vista.  Chuck Thim has reserved a 
block of rooms at the Fairfield Inn for $89 per night.  Each 
member attending must contact the hotel directly and change 
the room to their name.  A motion was made and passed to 
provide $20 per car attending the outing.  The car show is on 
Saturday, Oct. 17 in Tombstone. 

Anita and Andy Neal have invited all who are going on the 
Helldorado Days overnight outing to their new place in 
Warren for lunch on Friday, Oct. 16.  We will go to Si-
erra Vista after lunch. 

November – Hayride – Betty Trimble reported on the outing.  After 
the hayride, we will have a group dinner.  $5 per person for 
hayride only and $20 for hayride and dinner.  The group voted 
to do an evening event.  More information will be forthcoming. 

Virginia reported hearing from Mike and Vicki Clark and they are 
resurrecting the Red Rock (Sedona/Oak Creek/Flagstaff) Model 
A group.  They will have a car show and invited everyone to 
attend.  Contact Virginia for details. 

December banquet and awards –  We provide awards for officers, 
outing chairpersons, newsletter editor, participation awards, 
Sam Doty award, restoration awards, etc.  We spent about 
$500 for awards last year.  A motion was made and passed to 
fund $500 again this year.  Any additional amount, if needed, 
will be requested by the November meeting. 

6. 2010 National Convention August 1, 2010 – Gary Roberts that 

there will be a post convention cruise to Alaska $3499 per person.  If 
interested, you may want to sign up for it early.  Registration for the 
convention begins in October.  People attending will need a passport 
and will need to make sure their insurance covers traveling in Canada. 
7. September is usually the month to start recruiting officers and 

board members for 2010.  We will have at least one board member and 
one officer positions to fill.  Information will be in the news letter. 
 
The next board meeting will be held on Monday, September 28, 2009 at 
7:00 pm at the Jim Click Ford 22

nd 
street location.  All members are wel-

come. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Linda Kent, Secretary 
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Saturday, September 12, 2009- Beaudry RV’s Car Show– 

10AM-2PM. 3200 East Irvington Rd. Tucson, AZ 85714  (I

-10 Exit 264) 

 

Saturday, September 26th– National Model A Day– Cele-

brate! FMI contact Ron Edwards 

 

Sunday, September 27, 2009, The Lethal Luau (Murder 

Mystery & play at Tucson Estates)- Fran & Ron Sotardi 

Chairpersons, co-chairs: Delena & Corky, Nancy & Frank. 
 

Friday– Sunday, October 16-18 2009, Helldorado Days. 

Lunch at Andy & Anita Neal’s & then on South.  

 

Sunday, November 1, 2009-Hill Climb-Chairperson 

Fred Secker 

 

Sunday, November 22, 2009– Hayride at Rocking K Ranch

– Chair lady: Betty Trimble 

 

Sunday, December 13, 2009-Holiday Banquet–Tanque 

Verde Ranch-Chairperson Ron Edwards 

Congratulations to the Red Rock A’s for 

starting up a Model A Club 
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September  

Birthdays  

September  

Anniversaries 

  3 Edie Friedrich 

  7 John Dittmar 

  8 LaVonne Foster 

14 John Stinn 

15 Chris Preble 

16 Flora Gerber 

18 Bob Ratledge 

21 

21 

Sally Beebe 

Richard Dollinger 

27 Karen Pilcher 

29 Linda Bowers 

11 John & Catherine Dittmar 

14 John & Carolyn Stinn 

14 Carey & Shannon Kent, Jr. 

15 Andy & Anita Neal 

17 Mike & Suzanne Fehniger 

18 Max & Peggy Schlosser 

20 Andy & Tina Neal, Jr. 

23 Chuck & Nancy Molander 

27 Howard & Susie Beebe 

29 Joe & Kelly Findysz 
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October  

Birthdays  

October  

Anniversaries 

  5 Kaylee Edwards 

10 Fred Gerber 

11 Jodi Mahon 

21 Wayne Ewing 

24 Liz McCoy 

25 Tommy Simpson 

28 Frank Foster 

30 Ken Petrick 

30 Isabel Allison 

31 Lisa Peterson 

10 Wayne & Janice Ewing 

24 Emmet & Sandy Zimberoff 

28 Si & Millie Burgheimer 

30 Greg & Angie Hitt 

30 Bill & Linda Johnson 
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On Sunday, August 9, 2009 seventeen Model 

A members participated in a display of our vintage 

vehicles at Sullivan's Steak House.  Some of our 

members wore period clothing and really looked 

great.  Sullivan's took professional pictures and 

stated that they would email me the photos.  Sulli-

van's also provided a meal from the bar menu and 

beverages for our members.  The establishment so 

enjoyed having us that we are invited back in the 

future with the same meal arrangement.   

Thanks to all members who participated.  We all 

enjoyed this outing. 

Ray 

 

 

 

 

 

The next fund raiser will be at the Cascades. It is 201 N. Jes-

sica. It will be Saturday, October 24, 2009 from 10 AM. - 2 

PM. They want at least 10 cars. 

 

If you are interested in participating in all or part, please con-

tact Ray Feierstein, Car Show Coordinator at 531-9724 or 

email Ray at sanrays@msn.com. Also, if you sign up and find 

that you are not able to participate, please let Ray know. 

See more 

pix in the 

pdf  

newsletter 



Calling all  

members: 

 
It’s that time again!!! 

Time to step up & hold an office for the club.  

So many of you have expressed how wonderful this 

club is and it can only stay that way if everyone is 

willing to put in some time & effort to organize & to 

help the club. Holding an office is 

certainly one of the best ways to 

contribute your talents to the club. 

Please consider this & contact Ron 

Edwards.  

Let him know in what position you 

would be most comfortable. No smart remarks neces-

sary.  

Call:  Ron Edwards:  623-5755 at Star Auto. 
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Taken from 

: 

Don’t Squat 

With Your Spurs 

On! 

 

 

A Cowboy’s Guide 

to Life 

 

By  

Tex Bix Bender 



Monthly Club Refreshments at our General Meetings:  
 

October 6th 
 

Andy & Anita Neal 

Chuck & Lynn Thim 

 

Please notify Rey Brown 

if you would like to  

volunteer. 

The Model A Club would like to express 

our sincere Condolences to: 

 

Rich Whalen & his family after 

the passing of his Mom, Jane,  

in August 

 

And to 

 

Rey Brown & his family after the passing 

of his father, Robert Brown, August 16th 
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Remember: If you like to have refreshments after the general 

meetings, that doesn’t happen until you offer to supply them once 

in awhile. 



Please support our Sponsors & Advertisers 

Complimentary 

Ad 

Larry Smith 

Complimentary 

Ad 

Virginia Doty 

Complimentary 

Ad 

Si & Millie 

Alan Berg, CPA PLLC 
Tax Preparation & Accounting  
For Individuals & Businesses 

2291 W. Magee Road 
Suite 270 

Tucson, AZ 85742 
520-870-8225 

FRITZ ENTERPRISE 

 

Water Softners R/Os 

Filters-Sales– Service 
 

Fritz Mietzner     3421 W Peterson Pl 

744-7584                Tucson, AZ 

Mark—591-2502  

Carolyn Jaret, M.S. CCC-A 



 

National Auto Glass Co. 
 

2416 N Stone -Tucson AZ 85705, 622-4849 

4505 E 22nd St -Tucson,AZ 85711, 750-8523 

3211W Duval Rd- Green Valley,AZ 85614,  

625-2611 

4261 W Ina Rd.#101- Tucson AZ 85741,  

744-0656 

 

UNITED WE STAND! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Complimentary Ad 
 

Margaret 

Ron Edwards 
 

 
 

 

 

Specializing in Ford parts 

320 E. 28th St., Tucson, AZ 85713 

520-623-5755   1-800-635-4819 

 

Pray to God... 
but keep rowing to shore! 

 

Delena & Corky 

Your ad could 

be here! 



Special Thanks to Chuck Thim & Sam Logan for these fun pictures. 
































